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	ITEM NO.11


REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR ENVIRONMENT 
TO THE CITY COUNCIL

ON WEDNESDAY 18TH NOVEMBER, 2009

TITLE:
Gambling Act 2005 – Draft Statement of Policy 2010

RECOMMENDATIONS: To approve, and adopt, the draft Statement of Policy 2010.
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:
The Gambling Act 2005 requires the Council, as Licensing Authority, to have in place by 3rd January 2010 a Gambling Policy Statement which will guide it when considering applications under the Act

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:

Gambling Act 2005

Gambling Commission’s Guidance to Licensing Authorities 3rd Edition

Draft Statement of Policy 2010

Schedule of Responses

(Available for public inspection)

DETAILS 

1. Under the requirements of the Gambling Act 2005 the City Council are the Licensing Authority for Salford.  As part of this role it is required to review its existing Gambling Policy Statement and to produce a revised statement for publication in January 2010. The statement will guide the Council, as Licensing Authority, when exercising its functions under the Act.

2. The draft Statement of Policy 2010 (attached at Appendix A) was prepared under Section 349 of the Act and in accordance with the Guidance to Licensing Authorities issued by the Gambling Commission in May 2009. 
3. The draft Statement of Policy was drawn up in June 2009, based upon the Council’s previous statement, dated 2007, and revised in accordance with a LACORS template published in May 2009. The revisions set out in the template, have been driven by legislative updates, case law and amended operational conditions.

4. For ease of reference, changes made to the 2007 Statement are shown in capital letters. 

5. The 2010 draft Statement was widely distributed, as part of a statutory consultation process, conducted between July and September 2009.

6.
Only one response has been received and details are shown on the attached Schedule (attached at Appendix B).

7. The Licensing Regulatory Panel considered this matter on 22nd October, 2009, noted the draft Statement of Policy, together with the Schedule outlining the issues raised in the response, and resolved that, it be referred to the City Council with a recommendation for it to be approved and adopted.
ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
Low

SOURCE OF FUNDING:
Licence fees

COMMENTS OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES (or his representative):

1.
LEGAL IMPLICATIONS:


Provided by:
Tracy Barr

2.
FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS:

Provided by:
Ron Pennington








The Policy itself does not have financial implications. The cost of administering the legislation should be balanced by the generation of fees.

CONTACT OFFICER: Tracy Barr



TEL NO: 920 8433

WARDS TO WHICH REPORT RELATES:
All

KEY COUNCIL POLICES: Crime and Disorder
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